2023年江苏省南京市联合体中考二模英语试题

一、单项选择

1.	Father's Day is a sp	ecia	l day, which comes _		June every year		
	A. at	в.	in	C.	to	D.	on
2.	If our parents do eve	erytl	ning for us children,	we v	von't learn to depend	l on _	·
	A. them	В.	us	C.	themselves	D.	ourselves
3.	— What do you do	to ke	eep healthy?				
-	I do more sports and	l eat	fast food.				
	A. less	В.	fewer	C.	more	D.	most
4.	Paul misses his pare	ents a	a lot. He th	nem	since he came to wo	rk in	Shanghai a year
ag	0.						
	A. didn't see	в.	doesn't see	C.	hasn't seen	D.	won't see
5.	—Kitty, did you enj	joy t	he farewell party?				
	Yes. We w	ell b	oy our hosts.				
	A. were treated	В.	are treated	c.	treated	D.	have treated
6.	While taking part in	n the	conversation, a good	l list	ener ideas	and	raise questions
to	keep the talk going o	n.					
	A. avoids	в.	offers	C.	copies	D.	saves
7.	—There is a new ar	t mu	seum in our city. You	u	miss it.		
	Thank you. I won't.						
	A. can't	В.	must	C.	needn't	D.	might
8.	– —Could you please	;	some ideas fo	or dea	aling with students' p	orobl	ems?

-Yes, less homework and more outdoor activities may be good ways.

A. try out for D. come up with B. play tricks on C. stay away from 9. Open online courses allow students all over the country _____ lessons online at any time, from anywhere. C. attending B. attend A. to attend D. attended 10. —Is the weather still hot and dry these days? –Yes. It will _____ rain this week. B. mainly A. mostly C. hardly D. usually

试卷第1页,共12页

11.		Happiness is ab	out having e	each tiny wis	h coi	me true.		
]	Гhat	's right	we work	hard, we'll n	nake	our life full of happ	iness	5.
	А.	If	B. Unless	5	C.	Though	D.	But
12.		Do you know	the	e new wetlan	d pai	rk?		
<u>s</u>	Sure	. To protect wild	llife and ber	efit the local	peo	ple.		
	А.	why did Nanjir	ng set up		В.	why Nanjing set up	1	
	C.	when did Nanji	ing set up		D.	when Nanjing set u	р	
13.	Re	ad the following	g sentences.	"First, <u>remer</u>	nber	to eat more fruit and	l veg	getables. Also, it
is n	eces	sary for you to t	ake exercise	e." The under	rline	d part is to	_•	
	А.	express a surpr	rise		В.	ask a question	C.	give an
	ins	truction	D. show a	a purpose				
14.								
—It	's a	pleasure.						
	Α.	Don't worry ab	out the task	.•	в.	Thank you for show	ving	me around.
	C.	Be careful whe	n you trave	Ι.	D.	You'd better go to t	he n	nall now.
15.		How did you fin	d the trip to	Niushou Mc	ounta	iin?		
	A.	The guide took	us there.		в.	First by undergrour	ıd an	d then by bus.
	C.	Very fantastic i	ndeed.		D.	It was not far from	our l	notel.
	L							

二、完形填空

One night, Andy and his mother played jazz music in the living room in their new home.

The loud <u>16</u> filled the room and made them feel very happy.

The next morning, 17 , their happiness disappeared. Someone had left a note

under their door during the night and had written to <u>18</u> the sound of the piano.

Later that morning, Andy suggested that they invite them to come here for a party.

They both loved the <u>19</u>. Over the next few days, they sent out invitations and prepared desserts for their guests. Finally, the day of the party <u>20</u>. Some guests brought presents. Others brought flowers. One woman, Mrs. Gilbert, <u>21</u> Andy's mother with a book of piano music by Chopin.

"I heard you playing the other night," she said. "The sounds woke me out of bed. I

that you might play like this every night. So I wrote a short note. I hope you don't

试卷第2页,共12页

think I disliked the playing."

Andy's mother smiled at Mrs. Gilbert. "I didn't <u>23</u> how late it was when we were playing. Maybe we should play some quieter music at night."

Mrs. Gilbert said, "I like what you play! Just not so loud at night." She pointed to the book she had given them. "These songs are not such <u>24</u> music."

"And we won't play so loud or late!" Andy said. He was already looking forward to 25 the new music. More than that, he was happy to see the big smile on his mother's face. It gave him a feeling of warmth and made him feel that they were home at last.

16.	Α.	voice	В.	radio	C.	music	D.	cry
17.	Α.	moreover	В.	however	C.	otherwise	D.	whatever
18.	А.	care for	В.	complain about	C.	depend on	D.	lead to
19.	А.	note	в.	action	c.	experience	D.	idea
20.	A.	continued	В.	arrived	C.	passed	D.	finished
21.	А.	tricked	в.	presented	C.	helped	D.	served
22.	А.	promised	в.	admired	c.	agreed	D.	worried
23.	A.	realize	В.	remember	C.	regret	D.	remind
24.	A.	sweet	в.	strange	C.	funny	D.	loud
25.	A.	changing	В.	practicing	C.	recording	D.	writing

三、阅读单选

Spend the summer at Camp Brown Hawk!

Camp is located on beautiful Lake Echo!

1 0 1	
hances for campers to have	

Chances for campers to have	
fun: •hiking on beautiful trails	
·swimming	Reserve a space Send a check for \$50.00to the
·canoeing and kayaking	
·doing crafts such as pottery and	address below. All checks must be received by May
woodcarving	15.
·doing fun, nature-based science	
activities	

试卷第3页,共12页

•singing songs around the campfire	
About Camp Brown Hawk: ·We're	
80 years old this year.	
·All camp staff are trained and	
experienced.	Camp Brown Hawk Office32 lake Road
·Each cabin houses eight boys or	Echo Valley, CT, 06421
girls.	
•Kids from ages 6 to 16 are	
welcome.	

- 26. Which part tells about camp activities?
 - A. Camp Brown Haw Office.
- B. Chances for campers to have fun.
- C. About Camp Brown Hawk.
- D. Reserve a space.

B. The camp is on the lake.

D. Campers sing songs.

- 27. Which of the following best supports the idea that the camp is safe?
 - A. There are eight kids per cabin.
 - C. All camp staff are trained.
 - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
- 28. Why does the poster include a picture?
 - A. To catch the readers' attention.
 - B. To show how to get to the lake.

C. To show exactly what the camp looks like. D. To say more about the camp's activities.





What is two inches tall, can hang in mid-air, and flies in every direction including

backwards? It's not an insect. The answer is the bee hummingbird.

Most hummingbirds are about three to five inches long. But the bee hummingbird is

only five centimeters, or about two inches, making it the smallest species of bird alive today.

Really it isn't bigger than a large insect. But don't let its tiny body fool you. This bird is a

strong flier. It can beat its wings up to 80 times per second. If you ever see one in flight,

you'll notice its wings are just a blur to the human eye. Hummingbirds are also the only

试卷第4页,共12页

vertebrates (脊椎动物) that can hover in one place. Add to that being able to fly backwards and upside down, and these creatures are amazing flying machines.

And being a master flier isn't the only one of the bee hummingbird's talents. The bee hummingbird does a great job performing its part in plant reproduction (繁衍). During the course of a single day, the bee hummingbird can visit up to 1,500 flowers. And just like a bee, when the bee hummingbird drinks nectar from the flowers, pollen (花粉) is moved from the flower to the bird's body. This pollen is carried to the next flower. Moving pollen from one flower to another helps plants make seeds.

Besides drinking nectar, bee hummingbirds eat insects. In fact, they eat about half their body weight each day. But what's more impressive is that they drink eight times their body weight every day. This is why they live in areas where there are gardens and forests. These tiny birds are found mainly in Cuba, but some have been seen in Jamaica and Haiti as well.

Except for its size, there's no doubt that the bee hummingbird is a powerful flier.

- 29. What is true about bee hummingbirds?
 - A. They all live in Cuba. B. They cannot fly upside down.
 - C. They are three to five inches long. D. They may be as small as some insects.
- 30. How do bee hummingbirds help flowering plants?
 - A. They drink pollen in the flowers. B. They give the flowering plants energy.
 - C. They build their nests in flowering plants. D. They help flowering plants make seeds and reproduce.

31. If a bee hummingbird weighs 2 grams, how many grams will it drink in a day?

A. 1 gram.B. 2 grams.C. 8 grams.D. 16 grams.32.Where is the passage most probably from?A. A story book.B. A literary novel.C. A science magazine.D. A tourist guide.

Friendship

"Give me a dollar and I'll be your best friend."

Madeline smiled as she said that to me.

She was so pretty and so popular,

With shiny brown hair and a confident smile.

I thought, "Everyone wants to be Madeline's friend."

I was new to the school, and different, and shy.

试卷第5页,共12页

I needed a friend, and she was the best! My uncle had given me birthday money, Crisp, new bills I was saving For a playhouse my father would build With a door and three windows—I could see it already— A place just for me and a friend, if I wanted. But I needed a friend, and here was my chance. Next day in the schoolyard I gave her the dollar. She flashed me that smile—or was it a laugh?— And next thing I knew she had disappeared. That's when it hit me, the shame and the tears, Which I couldn't cry, or the whole school would know How low I would go, that I needed a friend. There she was laughing at me with her buddies. If only the ground would swallow me up! Luckily, summer was coming soon. I wouldn't see any of them till the fall. Even the worst times come to an end, And this year I made a new friend who Likes me for me: still shy, kind of awkward, Not good at sports, but sometimes funny. Her smile is a real one, and of course, She never asks me for money.

—Joan Kocsis

33. Madeline is best described as _____ in the poem.

A. shy B. dishonest C. funny D. brave

34. Line 21 says, "If only the ground would swallow me up!" What does this line mean?

A. The writer wished she could disappear.

- B. The ground in the schoolyard was too hard.
- C. She did not feel good and could not swallow.
- D. The speaker hoped that an earthquake would happen.

35. Why does the writer use the words "I needed a friend" three times in this poem?

试卷第6页,共12页

A. To emphasize.

B. To add more information.

C. To show cause and effect. D. To compare or contrast.

36. What lesson does the writer want to tell in this poem?

- A. You can have only one best friend. B. V
 - B. Work hard and do your best at school.

C. Money cannot buy happiness.D. Save your money for things you really need.

Ben was riding in the back seat of a car this summer when he recognized the tune(曲调) on the radio.

"I thought, 'That's my song!" says Ben, who's almost 8 years old. "I was proud."

He should be proud when he rocks out to "Backstroke Raptor". It is a peppy ode(颂歌) to a water-loving dinosaur who helps his buddies fix a boat and go away from their island. The plot was Ben's idea.

"Children's ideas are just cooler than adults'." says director Lee. He set up The Story Pirates in 2004. He became interested in kid-written material while at Northwestern University. "When I graduated, I was still interested in work by kids," he says.

"The secret sauce of Story Pirates is that we allow kids to write about what they want," says producer Sam. That could be a flying purple doughnut(甜甜圈), or something more realistic, like what happened in their daily life, he says.

"We really try to stress that this isn't a competition and Ben isn't a winner," Lee says. "He's just one of thousands of kids who sent us a story. We happened to pick that one."

Although kid writers aren't in the room while The Story Pirates develop their plays and so Lee says they're never forgotten. If there are gaps to fill in, the goal is to make sure any added material stays true to the original(起初的) story.

Podcast(播客) listeners get to hear the kids' voices during interviews about how the writer came up with his or her story.

After talking to Lee for the podcast—which aired in January—Ben went to New York with his family to see "Backstroke Raptor" performed onstage by actors in costumes.

When he grows up, Ben wants to be an engineer. But he's not done with being a writer.

"Coming up with stories is about figuring out how to put parts together," he adds. "Think

about the characters, the setting, the problem and how to solve it," Ben explains.

His mother, Maryam Brown, says that process suits Ben. "He has a mind for machines

试卷第7页,共12页

and building, and that's who he is," she says. "But the creativity is also who he is." 37. When Ben heard the tune on the radio, he felt _____ A. tired but excited B. excited and satisfied C. satisfied but scared D. tired and bored 38. The underlined word "realistic" means "_____". B. of great value A. possible to achieve C. with no hope D. able to plan carefully 39. According to the article, which of the following about The Story Pirates is true? A. It aims to make sure actors perform onstage in costumes. **B.** It allows children to write about whatever they would like. C. It is a competition and children with exciting ideas will win. D. It was set up in 2004 and kid writers can be easily forgotten. 40. What is the best title for the passage? A. The most popular idea B. Helping kids realize dreams C. How to make up stories D. Kids' creativity is a treasure

四、根据汉语提示填空

41. Nanjing is such a beautiful city that _____ (百万) of tourists come here every spring.

42. —This is my dictionary. Where is _____ (你的)?

—It's over there, on the desk

43. Jiangnan, a famous area in China, has long been mentioned in many Chinese

(诗歌) for its beautiful style.

44. With the help of 5G technology, the apps on the smart phone can (提供) more

functions for the users than before.

45. First impressions are the most _____ (持久的).After all, you never get a second

chance to make the first impression.

五、用所给单词的正确形式填空

46. I really enjoy _____ (listen) to music because it helps me relax and takes my mind away from other cares of the day.

47. People who are warm-hearted set good examples to society because they pass on their

试卷第8页,共12页

to people around them. (kind)

48. It is very popular for people _____ (hire) a public bicycle and ride around the local city.

49. The population on Earth is increasing _____ (rapid). Now the earth is becoming more and more crowded.

50. — Our neighbour next door is putting something on the wall.

— It's _____ (possible) to sleep with all that noise.

六、短文选词填空

请根据短文内容,从下列方框中选择适当的单词或短语填空,使短文内容完整正确。

quickly Since include deal with at the same time

What skills will students need for success in the future? Some skills will always be important. They <u>51</u> good communication skills, decision-making skills and problem-solving skills. You need to express your ideas clearly and <u>52</u> be a good listener. You also need to plan well and make good decisions <u>53</u>. And, as there will always be problems to solve, the ability to <u>54</u> difficult situations is a key to your success.

______ the world changes so fast, it's important to keep learning about new ideas and technology as well. Do you think so?

七、阅读填表

请认真阅读下列短文,并根据所读内容,在文章后1-10小题的空格里填入一个最恰当

的单词。注意:每个空格只填1个单词。

When difficult people express themselves orally, they usually want at least two things:

they are heard and they are understood. As a good communicator should be a good listener,

five steps are towards good listening.

The first step is cooperating (合作). How does a difficult person know that you're

listening and understanding? In fact, it's through the way you look and sound while he is

talking. You may help him to fully express his thoughts and feelings. You do this by nodding

your head in agreement, making certain sounds of understanding.

试卷第9页,共12页

When the person begins to repeat what's been said, it's signal (信号) of Step two: turning back. It means that you repeat back some words he is using, sending a clear signal that you're listening carefully and that you think what he is saying is important.

Having heard what he has to say, the next step is clarifying. At this point, you start to gather information about what is being communicated. Ask some open-ended questions, which will allow you to find out what intention he is hoping to satisfy.

The fourth step is to summarize (概括) what you've heard. This allows you to make sure that both you and the difficult person are on the same page. When you do this, two things happen. First, if you've missed something, he can fill in the details. Second, if you've shown that you're making an effort to understand completely. This makes it more possible to gain cooperation from him.

Having listened carefully, you've now arrived at the point of confirming with the person that he feels satisfied that his thoughts have been fully voiced. Ask if he feels understood.

When enough sincere listening, questioning, and remembering are brought together, understanding is usually achieved and a difficult person becomes less difficult and more cooperative.

Reason	Difficult people hope they are heard and <u>56</u> when they express themselves.
	• <u>58</u> in agreement and make some sounds of understanding while a difficult person is speaking.
	• Repeat some 59 that you have heard.
57 or	•Collect <u>60</u> about the person's expressions and

to understand

listening	61 out his intention.
	•Summarize what the person has said to <u>62</u> the
	possibility of gaining cooperation from him.
	• <u>63</u> that the person gains satisfaction from speaking his thoughts.
Result	A difficult person will be <u>64</u> to cooperate with if understanding is achieved.

Comment	You may unlock the doors to difficult people's65 after you listen and understand.

八、短文首字母填空

根据短文内容及首字母提示,填写所缺单词。

The sweetest memory of my childhood is about a round table. When I was still little, my whole family would get together on different traditional f 66 to have dinner. We kids would be sitting around or playing hide-and-seek under the table while the grown-ups were c freely.

When I got a bit older, my aunt brought back her boyfriend and my grandma cheerfully a <u>68</u> another seat to the round table. It seemed a little more crowded, but we all felt much c <u>69</u> to each other. When I was twelve, my grandpa passed away! That made us f <u>70</u> sad. However, when the whole family got together once again, we t <u>71</u> agreed that his chair, his bowl and his chopsticks should r <u>72</u> the same. Even though his seat was empty, we felt like that he had never left us.

We all have a table like this in our homes. A <u>73</u> the reason why we come together may be different, the feelings behind it are the same. Usually different cultures are accepted by us around the table. What's more, we e <u>74</u> the love not only for our family, but also for a community, our nation and even the whole world.

The h 75 of our nation has been the stories of looking for or running to the round table which we belong to. The round table has been a symbol of the Chinese feelings. It

was, it is and will always be.

九、材料作文

76. 请根据你校校刊 Garden 中 Teen talk 栏目的征稿内容,用英语写一篇短文。

WANTED! Enjoy English Homework.

At Teen Talk we would like you share your ideas about our school so that you can let

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/90802211311</u> 6006033